

海外拠点だより Overseas Office Newsletter

Vol. 8 October 17, 2018 *海外拠点のニュースを不定期でお伝えします。 *News of overseas offices will be issued on an irregular basis.

総務局 SGU事業推進室

Top Global University Project Office Bureau of General Affairs



海外インター校での大学説明会実施

Recruitment Information Sessions Held at International Schools

2018年8月から10月にかけてドイツ、オランダ、ベルギー、タイのインター校等において本学の説明会を実施しましたのでその一部をご紹介します。

海外各地のインター校には多くの日本人子女が在籍し、進学先として日本の大学を目指す生徒もかなりいます。欧州で行われた説明会は筑波大学、国際基督教大学と合同で開催されました。

Recruitment information sessions were held at international schools in Germany, the Netherlands, Belgium, and Thailand from August to October 2018.

Many Japanese students are enrolled in overseas international schools and quite a few of them consider applying to universities in Japan. Recruitment information sessions in Europe were held in collaboration with University of Tsukuba and International Christian University.



FROM ASEAN hub Center

◆今後の予定 Upcoming events ◆ Anglo University Fair (November 11)

8月25日(バンコク)、26日(チェンマイ)にJASSO留学フェアに参加しました。また、8月30日にはチュラロンコン大学で開催された留学フェアに参加し、本学の魅力とともに交換留学制度について紹介しました。フェアには、SAIMSプログラムで上智に留学した同大学の学生も駆けつけてくれました。

Ms. Mintra Yonarnan, Associate Coordinator of ASEAN Hub Center participated in Jasso Study Abroad Fair held in Chiangmai and Bangkok on August 25 and 26. She also joined the Chulalongkorn Univ. Study

Abroad Fair on August 30 to introduce the strong points of Sophia and our student exchange program.

Thai students who formerly studied at Sophia under the SAIMS Program also came to help.

知し フェ 記し 生も ter gkok dy

FROM Luxembourg office

10月11日、ルクセンブルク大学 インターナショナルフェアに参加 しました。現在同大学に留学中 の学生がボランティアで運営を 手伝ってくれました。

International Fair was held at Luxembourg University on October 11. Sophia students

currently studying in Luxembourg assisted us in attending prospective applicants.

◆今後の予定 Upcoming events ◆ Luxembourg Student Fair (November 8 – 9)



▲Luxembourg University web site

FROM Kolu office

◆今後の予定 Upcoming events ◆ JANET FORUM (November 22 – 23)

FROM New York office

2018年6月より長倉若さんが ニューヨークオフィスの担当 スタッフとなりました。

Ms. Wakasa Nagakura has started to work as new staff in charge of NY Office from June 2018.